
PLG Minutes/April 2016 
 
Opening: 
Susan welcomed everyone and the fire exits were noted. A folder was 
passed around that contained all upcoming events, the attendance sheet 
and the PLG Financial statements. 
 
Dr. Tali Axelrod, Principal 
- Welcomed everyone back from break 
- Thank you – Boardwalk organizers, volunteers 
- Thank you – District Music concert Mrs.McCarthy/Ms.Thomas  

Mr. Woods, Teacher Liaison 
- Thanked the PLG for donating the extra dry ice from the Boardwalk.  It 
was used for 4th grade science presentations. 

Susan Hammer, President 
- Thank you to the faculty for help with making the Boardwalk another huge 
success and Debbie Brew/Lori Umbrino for organizing everything and 
making it a great night! 
- Movie – “Most Likely to Succeed” will be shown at the HS on May 2nd 
- Spring Pictures – reminder to send back or send money 

Deb Brew and Lori Umbrino, Fundraising 
- PLG cards still available 
- Thank you to Boardwalk volunteers, especially teachers 
- Boardwalk revenue approximately $14K, expenses $7500, profit - $6500 
- Deadline for Mixed Bag orders is April 11th 
- Teacher Appreciation – Cookie event – Friday, May 6th 
- Community Day – Saturday, April 16th 

Laura Bachmann, Membership 
- No new updates  
 
Roman Master, Treasurer.  
- Report distributed.  
 
Jennifer Baker, School Store 
- Next School Store is April 8th during the students lunch period. Please 
contact Vasilia Loucopoulos if you would like to volunteer at 
betsykl11@aol.com 
 



Anna VanderWoode, Board Of Education 
- At the last meeting Nora Judd retirement announced, 15 years of service 
- Budget – April 27th presentation to public  
- Next meeting April 13th 
- Superintendent interviews – starting 2nd round, on target for July 1st 

Anna VanderWoode, ARISE  
- Arise next meeting April 12th 

Susan Hammer/Anissa Quirk, Career Day 
- Currently have 60 presenters booked.  Plans coming along nicely. 
 
Darlene Kiss, Executive Board Nominating Committee 
- Presented slate to be posted on Facebook for 30 days, vote in May 

Vanessa Merhi, Go Green: 
- Styrofoam recycling April 16th, Dept. of Public Works, 8 am – 2 pm 
- Earth Week April 25 – 29th 

o April 26th – trivia contest during lunch 
o April 27th – wear green, waste free lunch 
o April 28th – worm composting during lunch 
o April 29th – tree planting 

Michelle Sottile. HFEE 
- Gala will be this Friday, 4/9/16 at the Navesink Country club and is sold 
out.  
- Fun Run coming up in June, information to follow 

Julie Stolker, HCAA  
- Photo contest, submissions through April 30th 

Please note: 
- Treasurer’s Resport – approved by Linda Jackman and Dina D’Ambrosi 
- March minutes – approved by Dina D’Ambrosi and Tara Lagana 
- The next PLG meeting is May 3. 


